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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 13th May 2013  at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Lorna Mulholland, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Sandra Sutters, Liz Entwistle, Mike Stephens,  Raymond Crawfurd, Barbara Misselbrook,  Rosemary Dayborn. 

Apologies:  Rob Solly, Mike Dewdney,  Vic Cole, Andrew Bennett, Trevor Bingham, Carrie Stephens, John Link, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal, Eileen Harrop, Jamie Entwistle.
Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
The minutes were agreed and signed.

Ground at Chalk Avenue.  Mike S. has taken over this project from Jean.  He is in touch with Kent Highways regarding putting in the bollards and flowerbeds.  They are happy with the bollards, and flowerbeds as long as they are not raised beds. Mike has confirmed it has to be one of their contractors to install the bollards. Mike to liaise with Jean regarding collecting and storing the bollards.  We have to have an annual licence to cultivate, there is no cost, but it has to be renewed annually. Insurance will be necessary.  Grass cutting will stay with the council. Barbara spoke to Andy, Tenterden Town Council's groundsman, who said that the bench did not need treating.  It was still felt that it needs smartening up and it was proposed to treat it with Teak Oil.

Financial Update
Current account last month was £1576.97 and the deposit account at £2000.00  No update as the treasurer was unable to attend the meeting.  Due to this and the absence of the financial auditors there is still no signed statement of accounts for the last year.  This is now fairly urgent.

KM reported that Andrew had  checked into the feasibilty of internet banking but, as he doesn’t have regular access to the internet it would be rather difficult.  It was generally felt that internet banking whilst desirable wasn’t a high priority at present.

Community Projects
150th Jubilee Competition. This is to be a competition for the children of St Michaels.  Primary school age children to design a banner to commemorate 150 years of St Michaels, which would be used in the church and displayed at the Tenterden Town Museum during their exhibition on St Michaels. Secondary school age to design a logo to be used for all the 150th year celebrations.  Details are on the website and at St Michaels Post Office, the Church and  Shop Around the Clock.

'St Michaels Memories'   The book is about to go into print. The charge for the ISBN number is £126,  and the cost of printing is £532 for 100 copies or £702 for 150 copies.  It was voted to go for the 150 copies.  Ken stated we needed to sell 55 copies to break even and  he already had  15 advance bookings.
Options for a launch venue  were discussed which were: Village Hall/London Beach,/Church,/Primary School Hall/Museum,/Waterstones/Tenterden Town Hall/ The Fat Ox/ Gazebo in the Post Office car park. It was felt that ideally the venue should be in St Michaels reasonably central and a “call”  made on the kind of event envisaged; whether it is to be  an “invite only” PR launch with the people that influence sales or a general public sales drive. The launch team will decide and move the project forward.

Post meeting Note: It has since been decided that the launch will take place on Sunday 30th June 3pm – 5pm in St Michaels Primary School Hall. The event will be “invite only” Colin Young will be present to sign copies and will give a short talk on “why and how” he undertook his research 
Memorial Bench  The bench was recently treated with linseed oil by Alan Ormston  Many thanks from the group to him.

Rev Eileens Special Service 30th June at 10am. This is the first service she will be taking as a 'fully fledged' priest and she had asked if someone from the community group would do a “reading”, KM had approached Parveen who  said he would be honoured to represent the group on this special occasion.  Please all attend if you possibly can.  

Wish List.  A general discussion concluded  that when it comes to longer term planning for the village, the group tends to be re-active rather  than pro-active based on the premise that these matters are really up to TTC. 
We should have a 'wish list' of ideas and plans not just for the current year but for future years.  e.g. The recreation ground would be enhanced if there was a sports pavillion with a small amount of parking.Lets get the ideas and worry about the money afterwards.  A working group is needed to carry this forward, and ideas are needed from everyone. 

It was suggested that Tenterden Town Council be asked what their plans for the future of 

St Michaels are as designated in the Tenterden Town Survey.  Would they recommend that the residents of St Michaels are surveyed to find out what they actually would like to see in the village?, The Community Group would be interested in executing this and working with the council accordingly. Cllr Misselbrook was aked to  to establish what the plans are for St Michaels and if such a plan doesn’t exists. Would the council be interested in woking with us on such a survey amongst residents?
Village Hall.  The Barn Dance held on Saturday evening proved to be a lively and fun evening.  It raised over £600 and was so successful another one will probably be planned for about 6 months time.  A group of volunteers from Maidstone are coming down on Sunday to spend the day painting the kitchen and toilets. 

150th Anniversary Fun Day.   Sunday 8th September:
No official papers have yet been received from Tenterden Town Council as  they are waiting for the forms and rules to be redesigned.  However KM has received E Mail confirmation that the field is definitely booked on our behalf and is in the Town Hall diary. Barbara was asked to  speak to Robin Wade over our concern on having to pay a deposit albeit refundable for  a recreation ground that fundamentally belongs to the village 
One issue re Fund Day is generators.  If anyone knows anyone who can let us have a generator or two please let Ken know. A big marquee will also be needed.  Next Fun Day meeting is 4th June at Fat Ox at 8pm.

AOB
Jean remarked how impressed she has been over the cleanliness of the toilets in Tenterden since the “take over” by Tenterden Town Council.  Ken said that the cleanliness of St Michaels facilities had equally improved tremendously. The Group passed a vote of thanks to TTC for their  successful initiative. 
The Tenterden Town Museum is running an exhibition on St Michaels from August until the museum closes in October. The Community Group will have a display board and table to complete. 

There will be many different displays and a slideshow with St Michaels photographs.  Colin will be asked to do a book signing.

There could be an issue with holding the councillors surgery next month in the Village Hall as there won’t be a coffee morning due to Doreen Mortimers illness and Jean’s unavailability on the day in question. To be discussed at the forthcoming VH management meeting.
Meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

Next Meeting : 17th June 2013 at London Beach. 7.30pm . All welcome.

